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To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products  
AW139 Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: 
Honeywell transition Weather Radar Primus 660 Product 
Line to Ontic  

Helicopters Affected: 
AW139 Helicopters equipped with kit P/N 3G3441F00112 or 
4G3360F01311 

References: 

[1] T-139-22-009 – “Weather Radar Primus 660/701 discontinuation” 

[2] S-139-23-001 – “Weather Radar Primus 660/701 discontinuation” 

[3] Honeywell Communication – “Honeywell Transitions Primus 880/660/440/331 Weather Radar Product Lines to Ontic” 

[4] Ontic Information Letter PIL-007 – “Transition Update: Honeywell Primus 880, 660 and 440 Weather Radar Systems to Ontic” 

Dear Customer, 

With the present letter, Leonardo Helicopters (LH) would like to provide an update regarding the 
Weather Radar Primus 660 discontinuation in addition to those already provided with the letters at 
Reference [1] and [2]. 

Please be informed that as also announced by Honeywell (HW) with the communication at 
Reference [3] and by Ontic at Reference [4], Ontic confirms that both the availability of Weather 
Radar Primus 660 components and Repairs support will be granted starting from July 1st, 2023, and 
for a minimum of additional 10 years. 

In addition to the above, as anticipated in Reference [2], LH is planning to release SB139-739 for 
those Customers that will be interested in retrofit new RDR-7000 starting from Primus 660. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to LH Engineering 
Support team (engineering.support.lhd@leonardo.com) for the technical part and your Customer 
Support Manager for the commercial policy. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Francesco Bellardi 
VP Customer Support & Services 
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